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QUESTION 9 

Files associated with GM130004 to understand its relationship with GM136471: 
 
130004 Expense Sheet; 130004 to 136471 change order, 134616 to 130004 change order, 
Bituminous Products 01, Fiberboard Products Invoice 01.pdf  

ANSWER 9 

In the DVD produced on 12/20/2010 which consists of responses to the NTSB 35 series, 
you will find electronic copies of PG&E's job files for GM130004, Attachment 1 through 14. 
 
PG&E believes that pipe removed from service on GM 136471 was reconditioned and used 
on GM 130004.  This is based on: 
 

1)  Journal Voucher 174143, an accounting document which shows that 479 feet of 
30" pipe is being credited to GM136471 and charged to GM130004.  (see 
Attachment 15 from job file GM136471 which was also provided in NTSB_010-
005-S1). 
 
2)  General Construction Department Material Procurement Order Form Nos. 
15425 and 25970 which show receipts of the same footages of pipe as listed in the 
Journal Voucher above.  (See Attachment 16 from job file GM130004 provided in 
this response.) 
 
3)  Combined Shipping Notice and Transfer No 04864 ships 487’9” of 30" pipe 
salvaged on GM 136471 (originally installed on GM 98015) to GM 130004.  Freight 
and hauling was charged to GM136471 since it was the job that the pipe was 
salvaged on.  Copy 3 and Copy 4 are carbon copies of one another.  Copy 3 was 
located in the GM136471 job file and Copy 4 was located in the GM130004 job file 
(see Attachment 17 which provides both copies of form No. 04864.  See job file 
GM136471 provided in NTSB_010-005-S1.  Job file GM 130004 is provided in this 
response). 
 
4) The footage of 30" pipe installed on GM 130004 (based on the GM 130004 
construction drawings located in the GM 130004 job folder – see file #1) is very 
close to the same footage of pipe reflected in the Combined Shipping Notice and 
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Transfer No 04864 (approximately 482’ of 30” was installed, compared to the 488’ 
of 30” on the Shipping Notice) which reinforces the belief that 30" pipe was 
transferred from GM 136471 to GM 130004. 
 
5)  The 30" cross-tie was installed in October 1956 after permitting delays and a 
last minute design change which increased the pipeline size from 16" to 30" 
diameter pipeline.  See overrun letter dated December 2, 1957 contained in GM 
130004 job file from Mr. J.A. Love to Mr. A. J. Swank.  The timing of the installation 
of both projects (GM 136471 was completed on July 1956 and GM 130004 was 
completed in October 1956) and the last minute change from 16” pipe to 30” pipe 
makes it probable that 30" pipe was not ordered but likely transferred from 
GM136471 to GM130004.  See Attachment 18, from job file GM130004 provided 
with this response. 
 




















